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GROUPS FILE MOTION TO HOLD U.S. GOV'T IN CONTEMPT 
OF ALT FUEL LAW 
 
In an ongoing legal battle over the federal government's alternative 
fuel vehicle (AFV) purchasing requirements under the Energy Policy Act 
of 1992, three environmental groups filed a motion recently with the 
U.S. District Court for the Northern District of California to hold the 
U.S. government in contempt for not complying with a previous ruling. 
 
The lawsuit, filed last January by Earthjustice, which represented the 
Sierra Club, Bluewater Network and the Center for Biological Diversity, 
concerns the requirement that federal agencies with vehicle fleets in 
large cities were required to buy 25% of their new vehicles as AFVs in 
1996, increasing to 75% in 1999 and beyond. But the agencies "failed 
abysmally," the lawsuit claimed (see OFN, 1/7/02). Among the alleged 
offenders, EPA purchased only 35% alternative fuel vehicles in 1998, 
short of the law's 50% requirement during that time, according to the 
lawsuit. 
 
The judge assigned to the case ruled last July that the government had, 
in fact, violated the AFV rule, and ordered it to prepare reports of 
its non-compliance with the law by Nov. 26, 2002, and to make those 
reports available to the public by Jan. 31 (see OFN, 8/19/02). The 
reports were to include plans for how the agencies could come into 
compliance with the law. 
 
But the environmentalists claim that most of the federal agencies have 
disregarded their court-ordered duty to submit reports, either 
submitting unsubstantiated reports, or no reports at all. Therefore, 
the groups have filed a motion, asking the court to hold the defendants 
in contempt and force them to fully comply with the reporting 
requirements. 
 
Meanwhile, DOE recently came out with a notice in the Federal Register 
noting it believes AFV mandates for private and local government fleets 
are unnecessary and should be eliminated (see OFN, 3/24/03). That FR 
notice didn't sit too well with the environmental groups.  
 
"It's ironic that in the same week the administration pushes for a vote 
opening the Arctic Refuge to oil drilling, it throws in the towel on a 
common sense conservation program designed by the President's father," 
said Earthjustice attorney Jay Tutchton. However, the Senate defeated 
an attempt to open the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge to oil drilling 
as part of the Senate's fiscal year 2004 budget resolution. 
 


